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GENRAL MEETING 2016 REPORT
DD 14/03/2017 AT THE LAST REFUEL at SPA AIRFIELD.

Meeting starts at : 07.40 pm

President's Speech : Several events were organized that never met a huge success for
reasons that were not determined.

The number of sport jumps has significantly increased. Very good results encountered
for the Safety aspect. This situation results of the excellent job done all along the season
by both Jonathan Delges and André Vanhaudenard.

Significant increase of the number of Club Tandem jumps which brings an important
contribution to the financial situation.

Report on Activities 2016 :

- 338 members (325 inn 2015). The increasing rate is the same as last year.

- Atotal of 18.352 jumps for 16.547 jumps in 2015. (+ 12 %)

- 9.400 Fun jumps. (usually around 7.500) in which 1.053 free jumps (more than
10 % of free jumps !!).

- 3.244 Club Tandem jumps. This brought the financiation for the free jumps. The
President insists on the fact that thoses free jumps are not to be granted
automatically. They will be given in relation with the (financial) results of the
year.

- 464 AFF Student jumps, 71 CSC jumps and 23 jumps for the Canopy Piloting
school (values to be confirmed).

- Grand total of 25.093 jumps including those of Skydiving Promotion against a
little bit more of 23.000 jumps in 2015

Incidents report

- 8occurrences of different types. Reserve rides : 4 students, 7 experienced
skydivers and 6 Tandems.

- The President takes benefit of this opportunity to explain, one more time, what
the SMS is. He also develops the circumstances of the incident that happened
with a visisting helicopter.

Treasurer's Report :
- Profit for the 2016 year : 18.294.12 €. This amount could be, at a later stage, be
distributed to the Members in the form of Free jumps.
- Cumulated Profit : 85.000 € +

Balance acceptation and discharge to the Administrators for 2016 :
- The auditors (Vanessa Sauer & Morgane Dethier) confirm their agreement.



Nomination of new Auditors for 2017 : Jean-Frangois Caby and Vanessa Sauer.

New member of the Board : André Vanhaudenaerd is accepted without one dissitent
voice.

Projects for 2017 :
- Easter Monday Eggs dropping and Open Door .

- CITA DES AILES. Will take place July 7th with a possibility for Balloon Jumps from
our own Balloon by the evening.

- Teams support : A full support to Jet Max and and some help to the Aeropotams.

- Roaster Booggie at Cerfontaine June 23rd to 25t Load Organizers wanted !!

- Canopy Piloting to be organized this Summer.

Misc:

We are still open to any suggestion, so if you have something in mind, let us know and
we will see what is possible.

A deal has been concluded with the FS Teams to give some coaching or FS camps.

[t will not be possible to organize the "Jour le Plus Long" due to the Exploitation Permit
of the Airfield.

PRICES FOR JUMP TICKETS REMAIN UNCHANGED !!!
J. CARABIN : The SAFETY DAY orgénization was more than satisfactory. For those who
haven't attended, a last-chance Joker is left. In the future, the Safety Day will take place

the first Sunday of February. If presentations in other languages are requested by the
Clubs, they have the possibility of organizing it by themselves.

Proposals from the Members :
- To precise a policy for distances and times between different groups at exit.

- Replace the "T" by an arrow to give the landing direction : Answer is "NO"
- A Board of Directors will take place within the next 15 days.

Meeting is closed at 09.15 pm.



